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Measure Description: 
Appropriates money to Oregon Department of Administrative Services for deposit in Primary Health 
Care Loan Forgiveness Program Fund. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Oregon Health & Sciences University  
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
House Bill 2858 appropriates $1,000,000 General Fund for deposit into the Primary Health Care Loan 
Forgiveness Program Fund for the 2013-15 biennium.  The bill contains an emergency clause and takes 
effect on July 1, 2013. 
 
The Primary Health Care Loan Forgiveness Program in the Office of Rural Health at the Oregon Health 
Sciences University (OHSU) provides loans to eligible primary care practitioners enrolled in an approved 
rural specific Oregon training program.  The maximum loan amount to each participant is set at $35,000 
annually.  Loan recipients who fail to complete their medical training or residencies are required to repay 
their loans plus 10 percent interest.  Recipients who fail to complete their rural practice commitments are 
required to pay 25 percent penalties plus 10 percent interest on their loans.  OHSU is allowed to give 
preference to a practitioner who agrees to practice in a community that contributes funds to the program.  
Loan payments are deposited into the Primary Health Care Loan Forgiveness Program Fund and any 
participant defaults are collected by the Department of Revenue or a collection agency retained by 
OHSU and deposited into the fund.  The 2011 measure establishing Primary Health Care Loan 
Forgiveness Program (House Bill 2397) appropriated $525,000 of General Fund to the program for the 
2011-2013 biennium.  The program awarded approximately $270,000 in loans to five eligible students 
thus far into the 2011-13 biennium.  Applications are currently being accepted. 
 
With passage of House Bill 2858, OHSU anticipates the need for a 0.15 FTE position, at an estimated 
cost of $25,000 in 2013-15, to administer the program, with the remainder of the appropriation 
distributed as loans to qualified applicants.  With the remainder of the funds available, and assuming the 
maximum of $35,000 annually to each participant, OHSU anticipates approximately 14 to 17 loans to be 
distributed during the 2013-15 biennium.   
 
This bill requires budgetary action for the appropriation of $1,000,000 General Fund. 


